
Principal’s Report  
Thank you to all the parents / carers who attended the parent teacher 
information sessions in Week 4. These sessions were well attended, and 
it is great to see so many parents taking an active interest in their 
child/ren’s education. I understand that due to work and other 
commitments that it may not have been possible for all parents to attend. 
For those parents, I urge you to touch base with your child/ren’s 
teacher/s if you have any questions. 

Teachers are always the first point of call when there is a classroom 
question, query or concern. Due to the busy nature of school if you would 
like to speak with a teacher, please ring the office and request the 
classroom teacher to return your call or organise a mutually agreeable 
time directly with the teacher via ClassDojo. 

Student Leaders Investiture Assembly 
On Friday 17 February we acknowledged our full leadership team 
consisting of School Leaders, Sport Captains, and Choir and Band 
Leaders. The students in these positions have a very important role and I 
am sure they are all up for the challenge. Congratulations to the following 
students: 
 
School Leaders 
 

School Captains Lara S & Alex W 

Prefects Mei F, Naomi R, Chiara R-P, Eamon K, Kai L, 
Flex W 
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Dates to Remember 
 
29 – 31 May 
Stage 3 Camp 

 
Notes You Should Have 
 
Mobile Dental Program 



  

House Captains: 
 

Hely Isabella L & Lachlan M 

Kendell Emily L & Will M 

Gavenlock Hope R & Zac M 

Dobell Chika O & Harvey P 

 

 
 

Choir Leader Ivy M 

Band Leader Oliver P 
 

 
 
 



  

Library Monitors  
Congratulations to our newly appointed Library Monitors. Library Monitors are responsible students that help 
keep the library a safe and welcoming environment where students can come to read, borrow, play Lego, draw 
and enjoy other activities. Our Library Monitors will be working closely with our Librarians Mrs McMahon and 
Mrs May. Congratulations to the following students: 
 

- Ivy M 
- Harmony M 
- Grace E 
- Joseph M 
- Brendan K 
- Jaxon P 

- Jaxon H 
- Gabrielle P 
- Hayley W 
- Lilah H 
- Fernanda CR 
- Zoe N 

 

 
 
Third Party Software Consent 2023 
Narara Public School is committed to providing a technology-rich environment for our students. The school 
uses third-party providers such as Class Dojo to offer web-based educational resources and cloud-based 
storage to support our administrative functions and enhance learning outcomes.  
 
The department has a service agreement with some providers which have been assessed as meeting 
privacy and security standards required for the department. The school offers students access to a number 
of services in addition to these. 
 
Your consent is required for your child’s information to be provided to these third-party providers. Before 
giving your consent, it is important you understand what information is collected, how it will be used and 
who may have access to it. An information and consent form will be sent home shortly which outlines this 
information. If you have any questions regarding any information, please don’t hesitate to contact the school.  
 
P&C 
At NPS, P&C meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of the month. The second P&C meeting for 2023 is scheduled 
for Tuesday 14 March at 7:00pm in the Staffroom located in our Administration building. This will be the Annual 
General Meeting (AGM) where the P&C will vote for key positions such as President, Treasurer, Secretary etc. 
The P&C are a valued part of this school and they do a wonderful job of managing our canteen, running the uniform 
shop and raising funds for specific school needs. Further information is supplied in this newsletter. Joining our P&C 
is a great way to meet and get to know other school families. New members are always welcome to come along 
and join. Hope to see you there! 
 



  

School Voluntary Contributions  
Each year we ask families to support their child/children by donating a small school contribution per child to 
the school. This money is used to purchase much needed literacy, numeracy and technology resources. 
For us to continue to provide additional quality literacy and technology resources, we would appreciate your 
support. 

 
Voluntary Contributions for 2023 are as follows: 
  
- $40.00 for the first child 
- $25.00 for the second child 
- $10.00 for the third and each subsequent child 
 

School contributions can be made to your child’s class teacher, at the front office or online. A note will be 
sent home to all families in the coming weeks. 
 
School Carpark 
The school carpark is for staff and students requiring transport. There are also 2 accessible car spaces for 
people who have a mobility disability. We are finding more and more families are using the carpark in the morning 
for OSH drop-offs. This should not happen after 7:45am. If you are dropping off your child/ren to OSH in the 
morning, we ask you use the section at the end of the carpark closest to the front of the administration office. I 
ask that parents do not park in a spot that has a yellow reserve sign as these are reserved for staff. 
 

 
 
School Photos 
On Tuesday 21 February we had our school photo day. The day ran very smoothly, and the photographers 
commented on how well behaved our students were on more than one occasion. For parents wishing to still pay 
for photos you can visit their website https://www.msp.com.au/. Alternatively, you can call their office on (02) 
4966 8292 and pay via credit card. Thank you to Miss Wrench for organising our School Photo Day. 
 
Quality Workers 
 

Students Class Work Sample 

Benji M 3/4M Narrative 

All students 3/4A Foyer Display 

Cameron O 
Jackson C 
Kye S 
Abel P 
Jacob D 
Hunter A 

KB Super Sentences 
 
 
 
 
Patterns  

Thomas B 
Kobi P 

KC Super Sentences 

 
Grant McFarland 
Principal 
 



  

 

 
 

NAPLAN 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for students 

in Years 3 and 5. It is a nationwide measure to determine how young Australians are developing in literacy and 

numeracy.  

 

This year, the NAPLAN Assessment will be held online. Students will need a pair of plug-in headphones 

and a plug-in mouse for both the NAPLAN practice test and the NAPLAN Assessment. They will 

complete a practice test across Week 6 (this week). 

 

The NAPLAN assessment period is much earlier this year, beginning on Wednesday 15 March. A brief 

timetable for these assessments is below: 

 

Week 8 

(NAPLAN 

Week 1) 

Wednesday 15 March Year 3 and Year 5 students- Writing Assessment 

Thursday 16h March Year 3 Assessments 

Friday 17 March Year 3 Assessments 

 

Week 9 

(NAPLAN 

Week 2) 

Tuesday 21 March Year 5 Assessments 

Wednesday 22 March Year 5 Assessments 

Thursday 23 March Catch-up Assessments (Y3 and Y5 students) 

 

Additional information about NAPLAN can be found on the flyer in this newsletter. If parent/ carers are wishing 

to exempt or withdraw their child/ children, please contact the school to request the appropriate paperwork to 

be sent home.  

 

Lynda Brogan 

Assistant Principal – Curriculum and Instruction 



  

Choir 
Both junior (K-2) and senior choir (3-6) will commence during lunch times this week. I will remind students that 
are interested to come along to my room for one lunch time each week to rehearse a range of songs. Later 
this year, I am super excited that we will be involved in Central Coast Choral Festival. This Festival involves a 
significant number of primary schools from across the Central Coast and includes a series of massed choral 
events and individual items showcasing the talent of around seven hundred NSW Department of Education 
primary school students. 
 
Chess 
Chess will also recommence this week. All students are welcome to come along whether they are experienced 
or not. Students are offered a weekly lesson which helps to develop their skills. They are taught the rules of 
the game, what the different pieces can do in a game and how score points. In these sessions they can use 
their knowledge to complete challenges and puzzles as well as playing matches against other members of the 
Chess team. 
 
Katie Bond 
Classroom Teacher  
 
PAYMENTS DUE 

• School Voluntary Contribution 1st Child $40, 2nd Child $25, each other child $15 

• Stage 3 Camp 2023 (Years 5 & 6) 3rd instalment due 3rd March $50:00. 
 
Please remember, when paying for an excursion, send in the permission notes to the office.  
This is as important as paying for the cost. 
Also, please pay by the due date as there is a substantial amount of organisation that goes into the activities 
If you are having difficulties in paying please see the office. 
 
Car Parking 
The Car park is for STAFF ONLY. This is for the safety of our students and school community. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Wellbeing Week 
What a fabulous Wellbeing Week we have had! Students enjoyed a range of activities at lunchtime including 
colouring in, playdough, bubbles, dance and sport. Take a look below to see just how much fun was had! We 
didn’t forget our wonderful teachers and had a prize draw for them which was won by Mr Emerton. 
Well done to all of the students who completed our wellbeing homework grids. We had some very happy 
students collecting prizes on Friday. 
 

 
Guest Speaker 
Please remember to reserve your spot for our information session on anxiety with psychologist, Catherine 
Gow, on Tuesday 28th February. The session starts at 9am and we will provide tea and coffee. RSVP: narara-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Student Survey 
In Week 3 we did a voluntary survey with students to find out what activities they would like to see added to 
our playground. Thank you to our Year 6 Leaders who did a wonderful job setting up and running the surveys 
with students from grades K-6. 160 students voluntarily completed the survey at lunch time with some great 
ideas put forward including; craft, quiet areas, board games, more sporting equipment, books, fairies and cars. 
Students also indicated that they would like a specified ‘Friend Zone’ area that they can go to if they can’t find 
their friends or someone to play with. 
 
We will be starting to add some of these activities to our playground throughout Term 1. I will be sure to share 
updates and photos on our social pages throughout the term. 
 
Mrs Cotterill 
Learning Support 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
OSH CLUB at NARARA.  
Come along and meet our staff.  
 
We pride ourselves on providing your child/ren with fun, play based learning experiences before and after school 
as well as during the school holidays. Whether your child attends OSH daily or only occasionally, each visit is 
an exciting and engaging adventure. 
  
We also fuel their curious minds and growing bodies, helping to shape your child’s understanding of health and 
wellness positively.  
 
On our menu we have (Gluten free), and Vegan options.  
 
We have qualified staff so as a parent you can be confident that your child/ren are always safe.  
 
For bookings.  
Oshclub.com.au just click and reg 
 

 
 

 



  

 
 

 
 


